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Dear brothers and sisters of UCAIM, 

Subject: Report on the ministry, 

In an effort to plant house churches and get the gospel of Jesus Christ to Arab Israelis 

(both non-born-again Christians and Muslims), Mimi and I have done the following in 

Months of January & February 2020 

Mimi and I met in different homes from outside the church. We have visited 46 homes 

and have met with 120 persons total. Mimi and I shared with these people the gospel 

and prayed with them in general prayers, but there was 23 of them who have prayed to 

accept the Lord Jesus as a personal Lord and Saviour of these people was 2 Muslims 

ladies who also asked for prayers for special requests and personal issues. 

We did some specific home meetings to some members of the church who also invited 

other members of their families and it was very effective and blessed.  

We also visited 46 families from our church to encourage who are going through hard 

times and others who were very sick. Total members visited from our church family 113 

people. 

During the month of January & February, Mimi and I had many phone calls, the 

average daily conversation and prayer on the phone with people is 3 hours as well as 

exchanging daily messages through the WhatsApp.  

The Lord blessed us to reach out people from overseas who have come to get baptized 

in Jordan River, from all denominations, mostly Catholics background, I have shared 

the message of salvation with them, read together and explained about believers’ 

baptism and ask them to pray with me to invite Jesus into their lives. Mimi joins me 

most of the times and support me with this type of ministry. I had baptized in January 

& February 99 people, before I baptize these people, they pray with me with audibly 

voice to invite Jesus into their lives and ask them to dedicate their lives to the Lord and 

live for Him and go home and be faithful witnesses.  It is truly very impressive, 

influential and so touching. 

Mimi began meetings for the unity of the Baptist churches in Nazareth as an initiative to 

unity women’s work. She had 2 blessed women meetings. 1- In January TGSBC 



meetings (The Good Shepherd Baptist Church) participated 25 ladies. 2- In February 

was 35 Ladies who participated the women meeting 10 of them came from the other 

Baptist churches in Nazareth.  

Mimi besides the church women meetings also takes care of the Sunday school class of 

the children. She became the Sunday school coordinator, tries to train ladies to teach the 

church kids, 3 ladies so far responded and became involved with Mimi taking 

responsibilities of teaching the Sunday school class. 

Mimi is going to send you some pictures she has taken from the home meeting, Church 

meetings, women meetings and ETC,,,,,,, 

Please keep praying for the church regular services, activities and for the reaching out 

the lost for Christ and break through community by the Gospel of salvation for each one 

who believes.  

In conclusion Mimi and I want to thank you with all our hearts for your prayers and 

continuous support. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Pastor Afif & Mimi Saba 

                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


